
 





This Week's Program

How Boeing is Driving Innovation in CA

Senior Manager Government Operations, California

12:00 Noon-LUNCH --
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Mark W. Taylor serves as Director of Government Operations for The Boeing Company. In this role, Taylor leads Boeing’s state and 
local government relations activities in California and helps coordinate Boeing’s investments throughout the State. He joined Boeing in 
2019 with extensive government affairs, strategic communications, political and campaign experience after working for government 
agencies and clients throughout California. Taylor helped found and serves as the Chair of the Aerospace and Defense Alliance of 
California (ADAC) and is a Board Member for the California Manufactures and Technology Association (CMTA).
 
Prior to joining Boeing, Taylor served as Chief of Staff for Long Beach Mayor Robert Garcia where he helped lead significant 
achievements including the creation of the first Public-Private-Partnership to build a new City Hall, Main Library, Port Headquarters, and 
Downtown Park, as well as passage of eight local ballot and tax measures. Taylor also served as the Director of College Advancement, 
Public Affairs, and Governmental Relations at Long Beach City College where he led the effort to pass three pieces of legislation that 
were signed into law. 
 
Taylor is active in the community and currently serves as the Co-Chair of the Mayor’s Fund for Education in Long Beach, the Treasurer 
for the LBCC Foundation and Board Secretary for the Long Beach Opera. A Southern California native, Taylor graduated from Whitney 
High School, earned a Bachelor’s degree in History and Economics at Whittier College and a Master’s degree in the History of American 
Civilization at Brandeis University. He is currently pursuing a Masters of Global Business Administration at the Fletcher School at Tufts 
University. He is the father of two grown sons and lives in Long Beach with his wife Melissa.
 
Tamika Lang, Senior Manager for Boeing Government Operations in California, manages the company’s government relations work, 
supporting the business of over 13,000 aerospace and defense employees in the state. Prior to this role, Tamika led Boeing’s 

https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800170571
https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800170517
https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800170594
https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800248014


philanthropic and corporate citizenship efforts across the Southwest region, with a focus on PreK-12 education and workforce pipeline 
strategies, racial equity and inclusion, support for veterans and military connected families and the environment.
A Leadership Southern California and Leadership Long Beach Fellow Alum, Tamika received her Master of Public Policy at the University 
of Southern California as a Housing and Urban Development Community Development Fellow and completed her undergraduate work 
at Loyola Marymount University.
Tamika enjoys being out in the community, cooking (for pleasure not function), and is an active member of her home church. Tamika 
resides in Long Beach, California, with her husband, Dr. Yoshado Lang; and their two children, Yeshaya (12) and Yakira (9).
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Where, Oh Where? 
Venue Survey Results
By Dana A. Buchanan, Logistics Chair

 
The quest for alternate venues continues! Thanks to all who responded to the Venue Survey, 133 Rotarians 
gave valuable input on where and what they would like to see for future meeting venues.
 
 
Here are some of the results:
 
The majority of Rotarians are willing to pay $35-$45 for lunch, with parking at $0-$10. Note that in today’s 
market, those numbers are a challenge to accomplish, especially given the other high-ranking criteria.
 
 
Priorities were ranked for importance as follows:
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1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.

Audio
Parking
Location
Visual
Food
Comfort
Ambiance
Prestige
Historic Importance

So, Rotarians want to be able to hear the speakers and see the video, etc., after parking in a convenient location while enjoying a good 
meal. It seems that Prestige and Historic Importance are only important to those who have served as V.P. and have experienced the 
challenge of obtaining great speakers.
 
Location that was overwhelmingly supported was the Eastside, followed by a tie between Downtown and Airport/Central areas.
 
Venue suggestions were many and varied. A lot were not viable, as they were outdoor only, too small, no parking, etc.
 
Some of the top venues suggested were: The Grand (40 mentions), Queen Mary (23), the Betty (11), Long Beach Yacht Club (10). 
Various others had 3 or fewer mentions. Overall, we found that we are sorely lacking in creative, functional, meeting space in Long 
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Beach with good food! 
 
Other input from the comments were: decreasing the amount of food for lunch to keep the costs down (as it might be a barrier to 
membership) and having a breakfast meeting now and then.
 
A few Rotarians like the idea of rotating locations, while others found that might be confusing, (likely those of us who have arrived at 
the meeting to find they we are the only ones there).
 
Overall, we know that Rotarians prioritize gathering for great speakers, fellowship, networking, and service to others. Wherever we do 
that, as long as we are making a positive impact in our community, we are happy campers.
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Belmont Shore Holiday Parade 2023
By Daniel Eufracio Tapia
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Merry Christmas, RCLB! 
 
As the festive season approaches, we're excited to announce our participation in the much-anticipated 
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Parade! This year's theme, "Christmas by the Sea
coastal community. This year's Parade will be on the 2
 
To kick off our Parade experience, we invite you to a 
only. The gathering will commence at 3:30 pm on the day of the Parade. For those arriving before 3:30 pm, please note that you will 
have to park it on the sidewalk until we're all set up inside. It's a great opportunity to soak up pre-parade excitement and maybe even 
share a few laughs. 
 
We encourage you to bring along a little Holiday cheer in the form of snacks or beverages. Chips, wine, or your favorite festive treat 
would be a wonderful addition to our pre-parade celebration. Keep an eye out for the details, which will be sent 
 
The Parade itself, set against the picturesque backdrop of Belmont Shore, will be an evening filled with dazzling lights, merry music, 
and a true sense of community. Don't forget, pets are welcome too! It's a perfect chance for your furry friends to enjoy the festivities 
and maybe even don some holiday attire. You are welcome to bring friends beyond your immediate family (clients, your pedicurist, 
that friend you met at your pottery class, etc…) to the Parade itself. If you are just walking the Parade and not attending at Mollie’s, 
expect to be there at 5:30 pm to march with the flotilla.
For any assistance or queries regarding your 
Peterson (crobyng@aol.com). She's our go-to person for all Parade-related matters and is more than happy to help.
 
So, mark your calendars and join us in bringing "Christmas by the Sea" to life. It's not just a parade; it's a celebration of our 

mailto:crobyng@aol.com


community spirit and the season's joy.
 
Thank you so much, 
 
The Cheerful Elves of the RCLB Christmas Parade Committee



A 'One Night Only' Opportunity
By Michele A. Dobson, RCLB President

to see the great 

For the 

We will auction the tickets at the November 29th meeting



Feeding the Future - THANK YOU!
By Leslie Wiberg, Chair

We filled 1,500 string backpacks w/food and hygiene for

 
At this time of year, we pause to think about all for which we are grateful. And to give Thanks.



•
•
•
•
•
•

 
Thank you – To all who participated in the
Rotary lunch meeting. The tremendous amount of hard work and enthusiasm was amazing! In just under three hours, you filled 1,500 
bags with food and hygiene items for students at Long Beach City College and California State University, Long Beach.
 
Thank you – To our generous donors, for which this would not have been possible:

Long Beach Rotary Charitable Foundation
Rotary District 5320
Long Beach City College Foundation
Donations from Sumer Temple, Judy Ross, Olivia Maiser, LBS Financial Credit Union
Kia Patterson, owner of Grocery Outlet on 7
Donna Wajid for her in-kind donations

Thank you – To Dan Garrett and the
providing storage prior to the event. And to
 
Thank you – To Dan D’Sa for allowing us access to The Grand Ballroom for the day.
 
Thank you – To the Team Captains, Runners, Bag Counters, Trash Collectors, Box Break-downers and those who came early to help 
set-up and stayed to clean up. 



 
Thank you – To Tina Barry, Lori Dwight
 
As Justin Mendez from LBCC and Christina Limon from CSULB announced at the event, increased numbers of students are visiting the 
food pantries, 1,900-2,000 visits per week. As we pulled out of the parking lot, I received a text from Justin: “The word is already 
spreading around campus and students are coming in to get bags! Thank you, Rotary, for everything.”
 
Thank you – To each and everyone who helped to make a difference!

With special thanks to









Calendar Events

November 29th, 12:00-1:30 PM 
Long Beach Weekly Club 
Meeting 
Speakers: 
Mark Taylor/Tamika Lang 
Subject: From Deep Sea to Deep 
Space - How Boeing is Driving 
Innovation in California 
.....
December 9th, 8:00-9:00 AM 
Centennial Park Clean-up

December 19th, 4:00-5:15 PM 
RCLB Board of Directors 
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Meeting 
CANCELLED for December
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